Dear Distinguished Senators,

I am a resident of Port Washington, NY who has worked tirelessly with many of your constituents over the last three years to vocalize the growing sense of concern over air traffic that is destroying the quality of life in Nassau County. Many of you are well aware of the dramatic increase in noise and pollution levels from aircraft over northern and central Nassau County in recent years. In 2004, the Port Authority logged 25,338 aircraft flying over our area on approach to Runway 22L at JFK. In and of itself, that is an incredible number. Last year, that number was over 68,000, a staggering and unsustainable increase that almost tripled the noise and air pollution levels for residents under that flight path. Not only have we seen an unprecedented increase in volume, but flights are coming in lower than ever (many at well under 1,500 feet at 8 to 10 miles from the airport). To make matters even worse, Runway 22L is now the most used arrivals runway for night time operations between 11pm and 7am, so a peaceful night sleep is becoming a rare luxury.
For the first time ever, communities such as Port Washington, Roslyn, East Hills, East Williston, Garden City, Mineola, Stewart Manor and many others have joined together to deal with a situation that is reaching disastrous levels for our quality of life. Unfortunately, many of our elected officials have turned a deaf ear to the pleas from their constituents as the FAA routes more and more air traffic over Long Island. We all understand and appreciate that commerce is crucial and vital to our area. But, how can any of us really justify an unchecked tripling of air traffic and pollution over the last 7 years?

Now, buried deep within the FAA's Reauthorization Bill, we find language that once again sells the residents of Long Island (and elsewhere) down the river. The FAA is being given a clear "pass" to implement NextGen procedures and routes without the need to evaluate environmental impact. Navigation procedures are not only being given a categorical exclusion from environmental review, but the bill goes a step further. It gives the Administrator the sole ability to determine if a NextGen route would reduce environmental impact and therefore presume no environmental impact study is needed. Essentially, we are putting environmental reviews solely into the hands of the FAA. Can you think of a greater conflict of interest? It is common knowledge that NextGen routes will be able to fly aircraft in straighter lines and closer together. This means more concentrated noise and pollutants for our communities. 

Constituents are not asleep to this issue. They are organizing all over Long Island, and if this bill is passed in its current form, we will make sure that all residents understand the deep ramifications that it brings to our communities. We respectfully ask that you remove the categorical exclusion language from the final bill and begin to stand with us to deal with these practices that are destroying our quality of life.
(c) COORDINATED AND EXPEDITED REVIEW.-

(1) IN GENERAL.-Navigation performance and area navigation procedures developed, certified, published, or implemented under this section shall be presumed to be covered by a categorical exclusion (as defined in section 1508.4 of title 40, Code of Federal Regulations) under chapter 3 of FAA Order 1050.1E unless the Administrator determines that extraordinary circumstances exist with respect to the procedure.

(2) NEXTGEN PROCEDURES.-Any navigation performance or other performance based navigation procedure developed, certified, published, or implemented that, in the determination of the Administrator, would result in measurable reductions in fuel consumption, carbon dioxide emissions, and noise, on a per flight basis, as compared to aircraft operations that follow existing instrument flight rules procedures in the same airspace, shall be presumed to have no significant affect on the quality of the human environment and the Administrator shall issue and file a categorical exclusion for the new procedure.
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